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The Trust has continued to provide regular activities in primary and secondary schools in the Canterbury area 
and the coastal towns of Whitstable, Herne Bay and Faversham. These have included assemblies, Christian 
Unions and clubs, together with mentoring in an increasing number of schools, supported by volunteers from 
local churches.  We employed a Secondary School and a Primary Worker both part time.

PRIMARY SCHOOL WORK
Our primary work continues in many schools, with excellent collective worship which engages, challenges and 
encourages children to look at their own spiritual development.  The work with lunch club continues, and our 
inspirational prayer days are enjoyed throughout the year by the pupils who attend.  We have again provided 
Transitional help for many pupils who were moving from primary to secondary school.  We have also begun 
mentoring primary school children in a variety of schools.

SECONDARY WORK:
We have again sought to meet the needs of our local schools and pupils.  This has included taking collective 
worship in some schools, with encouraging feedback.  We continued with our popular GLOW course which 
focusses on boosting self-esteem in girls.  The work of Mentors continues apace in several schools.

OTHER EVENTS:
In September we had our annual Supporters Evening under the title Gratitude, at Kent College.  Many local 
churches were represented and the workers gave presentations illustrating some of the activities currently 
used to engage children and young people. Also, special thanks were given to all financial supporters for their 
faithful giving.
We engaged with the National Pray for Schools Fortnight in May, encouraging supporters and friends to pray 
for specific matters concerning the work of the Trust

FINANCE:
During 2018, our expenditure exceeded our income by just over £2,000, which means that we have had to dip 
into our reserves.  The Trustees are aware of this and are working to raise additional funds.  We have started a 
“100 Club” seeking 100 people to give £10 each month.  53% of our income comes from Churches and 44% 
from individuals with just 3% from other sources.  Most of this income is from regular gifts.  We are grateful to 
those who have given.  96% of our expenditure went on wages and workers expenses and just 4% on such 
things as Child Protection, Insurance and administration.

TRUSTEES:
We were pleased that we appointed another Trustee, Mrs Sam. Canavan.




